NOTES

TO: Honorable Maydr and City Council Members
FROM: Ann E. Walp Wity Manager
DATE; May 29, 2019

SUBJECT; Materials for Your Information

Please find attached the following materials for your information:

1. A memo from Tom Barnett, Director of Community Development, regarding the
Rural Housing Recovery Infrastructure Grant

mc

Attachment




Community Development

MEMO

Department

TO: Ann Wall, City Manager

FROM: Thomas Barnett, Director of Community Development m
DATE: May 16, 2019

SUBJECT: Rural Housing Recovery Infrastructure Grant

It is with great pleasure that | inform the Council that the Community Development
Department received the NC Department of Commerce grant for $350,000. The Housing
Division applied for this grant in March 2019. Funds are available to use immediately to
those that qualify.

Please see attachment. Thank you.

Cc: Ken Graves, Assistant City Manager
Tiana Berryman, Housing Administrator

Doc. #1107544



MEMORANDUM

To: Thomas Barnett, Community Development Director
From: Tiana Berryman, Housing Administrator

Date: May 15, 2019

Subject: Rural Housing Recovery Infrastructure Grant

The City of Greenwille is one of eight North Carolina communities impacted by recent storms selected to
receive a special housing infrastructure grant. The 2019 Rural Housing Recovery Fund was established
through a partnership between the North Carolina Department of Commerce and the North Carolina
Housing Finance Agency to help develop more affordable housing. In March, staff obtained approval
from City Council to apply for $350,000 from the NC Department of Commerce. This funding was
approved to support a partnership with Woda Cooper Development Incorporated for construction of
Old Firetower Place, a 9% Low-Income Tax Credit project promising 60 new affordable housing units.

Funding is to support infrastructure improvements including drainage, sidewalks, and parking. City staff
will work with the developer to define the final project scope.



Governor’s announcement

Affordable Housing Funds Go to NC Communities Hit Hard

by Hurricanes, Governor Cooper Announces $2.7 Million in
Grants Awarded to Eight Cities, Towns to Help Develop Housing

Raleigh
May 13, 2019

Eight North Carolina communities hit hard by storms will get $2.7 million in special housing
infrastructure grants to help develop more affordable housing, Governor Roy Cooper announced
today. The 2019 Rural Housing Recovery Fund, established through a partnership between the
North Carolina Department of Commerce and the North Carolina Housing Finance Agency
(NCHFA), will help speed recovery in areas impacted by Hurricanes Matthew and Florence.

Funds will go to build infrastructure needed to develop affordable housing in Fayetteville,
Goldsboro, Greenville, Havelock, Jacksonville, New Bern, Ayden and St. Pauls.

“North Carolina has been hit hard by hurricanes, but our people and our communities are strong
and we’'re working hard to recover,” Governor Cooper said. “One thing the storms have shown
us is that many parts of our state don’t have enough affordable housing. This grant will help
more families have a safe and affordable place to call home.”

The Rural Housing Recovery Fund is available for new construction projects in local
governments in economically distressed areas, classified as Tier | or Tier 2 counties under the
2019 North Carolina Development Tier Designations. Local governments can use the grants to
design and build infrastructure for new affordable housing developments in communities that
lack enough affordable housing. The grants can be used for water, sewer, roads, sidewalks,
drainage, lighting, parking, high-speed internet and other infrastructure for affordable housing
developments.

Rural development specialists from N.C. Commerce’s Rural Economic Development Division
have been instrumental in establishing the program.

“This is a great opportunity to support rural communities with housing infrastructure at a time
when they are working to recover and rebuild,” said Secretary of Commerce Anthony M.
Copeland. “This funding will support the construction of 528 new affordable housing units and
future community development.”



Award amounts were determined by the documented recovery housing need in the communities,
the total cost of the infrastructure project and the number of proposed affordable units. The eight
communities, all located in disaster-declared areas, will receive the following grants:

+ City of Fayetteville - $329,631.00
+ City of Goldsboro - $350,000.00

+ City of Greenville - $350,000.00

» City of Havelock - $350,000.00

» City of Jacksonville - $350,000.00
« City of New Bern - $350,000.00

*  Town of Ayden - $315,800.00

*  Town of St. Pauls - $299,700.00

Grant recipients are required to have methods to ensure that the housing remains affordable for
the period required by NCHFA and maintain policies that encourage and support the
development of affordable housing. For additional information about N.C. Commerce’s Rural
Economic Development Division, visit NCCommerce.com/rd.

Gov. Cooper’s proposed budget includes additional investments in affordable housing to help
families and communities prosper. His plan adds an extra $2.3 million for the Housing Trust
Fund, $20 million for the Workforce Housing Loan Program, $7.2 million for the Community
Living Housing Fund to increase access to housing for people with disabilities, and $6.5 million
for Rural Neighborhood Revitalization grants to help local governments improve neighborhoods.
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